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Foreign bond investors likely to be more influenced by flight to safety 

factors in May after index-linked sell-off in April 
 

Prompted by the surprise announcement by FTSE Russell that it had put Malaysia on 

its watchlist for potential removal from the Index, foreign net outflows summed up to 

a staggering RM9.8 bil in April. The effect on the market, however, was relatively 

short-lived, with benchmark yields and corporate spreads normalising shortly after 

the initial knee-jerk sell-off in the days following the news. That said, USD/RM levels 

have not seen the same ‘snap-back’ characteristic, given ongoing geopolitical 

concerns which have dampened the overall USD/RM performance of late.  

 

In view of FTSE Russell’s ongoing engagement with industry players and regulatory 

authorities as well as Bank Negara Malaysia’s new measures to enhance onshore 

market liquidity and accessibility, announced on 16 May, the same pronounced 

volatility experienced in April is unlikely. “Instead, we expect investor behaviour in 

May to be driven largely by ‘flight to safety’ dynamics, owing to prevailing global 

uncertainties over the US-China trade war and potential oil market disruptions from 

wider Iran sanctions and rising US-Gulf tensions,” notes RAM Ratings’ Head of 

Research, Kristina Fong. 

 

Despite global market uncertainties and increasing growth concerns this year, 

corporate bond issuance has been very healthy so far. As at April 2019, gross 

corporate bond issuance had reached RM37.5 bil, mainly constituting sizeable 

issuances by both the private and quasi-government sectors. Much of the upside has 

stemmed from bulky quasi-government issues by entities such as Perbadanan 

Tabung Pendidikan Tinggi Nasional, Danainfra and Prasarana Malaysia Berhad, as 

well as large issuances by financial institutions and property-related entities such as 

IJM Land Berhad and Sunway Berhad. Taking into account the better than expected 

issuance momentum at the start of the year, coupled with the anticipated steady 

pipeline of issuances for the remainder of the year, we have revised our expectations 

for gross corporate issuance for 2019 to between RM90 bil and RM100 bil from a 

lower range of RM70 bil-RM 80 bil previously.  
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The credit rating is not a recommendation to purchase, sell or hold a security, inasmuch as it does not 

comment on the security’s market price or its suitability for a particular investor, nor does it involve any 

audit by RAM Ratings. The credit rating also does not reflect the legality and enforceability of financial 

obligations. 

 

RAM Ratings receives compensation for its rating services, normally paid by the issuers of such securities 

or the rated entity, and sometimes third parties participating in marketing the securities, insurers, 

guarantors, other obligors, underwriters, etc. The receipt of this compensation has no influence on RAM 

Ratings’ credit opinions or other analytical processes. In all instances, RAM Ratings is committed to 

preserving the objectivity, integrity and independence of its ratings. Rating fees are communicated to 

clients prior to the issuance of rating opinions. While RAM Ratings reserves the right to disseminate the 

ratings, it receives no payment for doing so, except for subscriptions to its publications. 

 

Similarly, the disclaimers above also apply to RAM Ratings’ credit-related analyses and commentaries, 

where relevant. 
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